
Minutes
Governor’s Non-Profit Health and Human Services Cabinet
Cross agency Population Results Subcommittee

December 6, 2011

2:00 p.m.

Judicial Branch, Court Support Services Division
Wethersfield, CT

Members Present: Co-chair Nancy Robers, Co-chair William Carbone, Maureen Price-Boreland, Yvette Bello, Representative Michelle Cook, Brian Hill, Yolanda Caldera-Durant
Guests Present:  Stephen Grant, Barry Goff, Susan Keane, Deb Heinrich, Carol Polsky, Peter DiBiasi

Members Absent:  Cathy Foley-Geib, Commissioner Stephan Pryor, Commissioner Roderick Bremby 

I.    Co-Chair Welcome and Introductions
The Co-chairs, William Carbone and Nancy Roberts called the meeting to order at 2:11pm.

Members and guests of the subcommittee introduced themselves to the group.

Mr. Carbone welcomed the subcommittee and framed the coming work of the subcommittee by outlining the Judicial Branch’s commitment to Results Based Accountability over the past three years.  He provided an example of a Population Results Statement for CSSD and said that RBA is a valuable tool to make constructive changes, reinforce accountability and provide a framework for partnership with the non-profit sector.
II.    Overview of Subcommittee Charge
Co-Chair of the Human Services Cabinet, Deb Heinrich, provided an overview of the subcommittee charge.  She envisions this group building on the RBA work throughout state government over the past few years.  She noted that there has been a lot of work done in state agencies, but work still needs to be done to incorporate the non-profit sector.  The work of the group should help to inform “where do we want to go,” “what do we want to see,” and “what does it look like.”  There should be a wide variety of participation in developing these results statements so that the various silos within state government are broken down.
Co-Chair of the Human Services Cabinet, Peter Dibiasi, echoed the words of Deb Heinrich and Bill Carbone.  This subcommittee is critical and will create the umbrella under which the other subcommittees will work.  The timing for this type of project is good since there is support from the Malloy administration.  The group should take advantage of this climate and help the Cabinet do meaningful work that will last.  

Nancy Roberts asked Deb and Peter for a clarification of the deliverables and deadlines for this subcommittee.  

Deb Heinrich indicated that the Health and Human Services Cabinet must submit a final report to the Governor on September 1, 2012.  The Cross agency Population Results Subcommittee will contribute an exhaustive list of Population Results statements consistent with the RBA framework.  Should time permit, the subcommittee would continue its work to further identify indicators for each statement and work down to other levels of RBA.  
Following a question from Bill Carbone, Deb Heinrich confirmed that the subcommittee may need wider representation from state agencies and non-profits.

Peter DiBiasi reiterated that they are looking for the subcommittee to provide leadership to the Executive Branch on this part of RBA.  
III.    Results Based Accountability in the CT General Assembly  
Susan Keane from the Appropriations Committee and Barry Goff from the Charter Oak Group were invited to brief the subcommittee on the RBA efforts within the General Assembly.  Susan reported that they are in year seven of the RBA project that first started in the Early Childhood Cabinet and DEP.  It was tough to get agency buy-in initially, but noted that the State Department of Education and the Judicial Branch have been the shining stars.  She noted that RBA is voluntary for agencies and has been a great learning tool for legislators to learn about programs.  The 2012 focus will be on “Jobs.”  She hopes that RBA will become more meaningful for agencies and legislators in the coming years.  
Barry Goff distributed an inventory of existing Population Results Statements for the subcommittee to consider while doing its work.  He stated that Population Results Statements should include an umbrella statement that can summarize a fairly complex group of concepts and should state the “ideal.”  He also noted that results statements should have an indicator to go with them.  His advice was to make sure to leave enough time for the working group to attach indicators to each results statement.  
A discussion ensued amongst the group about past struggles with the wording of results statements.  

IV.    Next Steps
The group agreed that the subcommittee should be working in concert with the CGA RBA process.  Peter DiBiasi reiterated that the subcommittee’s work should be focused on developing Results Statements that encompass SDE, DSS, Judicial-CSSD, DCF, DMHAS, DOC, DPH and DDS, as well as the related partnerships with non-profits.  The results statements should not exist in the individual silos.  He also stated that the work of the subcommittee should be limited to results statements and indicators, leaving program performance to the individual agencies and programs.  
The group agreed that Susan Keane and a representative from the Charter Oak Group should be part of the subcommittee’s ongoing work.  The group also discussed strategies for inviting representatives from all involved agencies.  

The group agreed that some subcommittee members would benefit from an “RBA 101” training and efforts will be made to accommodate that training. 

There was a discussion of the timeline of the subcommittee’s work.  A draft work plan will be developed and presented by the co-chairs at the 12/16 full Cabinet meeting.  

V.    Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 3:29 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by Brian Hill, Judicial Branch, Court Support Services Division

